
NEWSLETTER
THE YEAR AHEAD: PREVIEW

As we step into 2024, the possibilities are
endless. We have exciting plans and initiatives
lined up to enhance your membership
experience, foster collaboration, and address
your needs more effectively. Your feedback is
invaluable, and we encourage you to share your
thoughts and ideas with us.

brad@tifg.net
Cell: 865/405-7085
Office: 865//977-0027

LOOKING FORWARD

FEBRUARY OF 2024THE INDEPENDENT FUNERAL GROUP

I trust this letter finds you in good health and
high spirits as we embark on a new and
promising year. As we look back on our
collective achievements and growth over the
past year, I am filled with gratitude for the
unwavering support and dedication each of you
has shown to your community.

Your active participation and commitment
have been instrumental in making these
accomplishments possible. Together, we have
built a vibrant and supportive association that
continues to thrive and make a positive impact.

www.tifg.net



Introducing Generations™ by Batesville®
A new line of caskets for sustainable-minded familes
Families want and will invest in products that minimize their environmental impact. By choosing 
a Generations casket, they can honor their loved one while also making a commitment to the
generations who follow.

Generations features 3 new casket designs using fast-growing, abundant U.S. hardwoods, water-
based finishes with low VOCs, natural cotton interiors, and minimal metal elements. Crafted for use
in burial or cremation, Generations makes a statement in the showroom with distinct styles and
aesthetic qualities that appeal to today’s environmentally-conscious families. 

© 2023 Batesville Services, LLC

42%
of consumers

are interested in
purchasing
sustainable

caskets*.

*Source: Batesville 2023

Shown: Promise™
As seen at ‘23 NFDA
convention

Scan to learn more.

PRESENTING



Adapted from an article that originally appeared on the Homesteaders
Blog (homesteaderslife.com/blog). 

Homesteaders Life Company provides products and services to 
promote and support the funding of advance funeral planning and 
end-of-life expenses. Visit homesteaderslife.com or call 
800-477-3633 to learn more. 

5 Ways to Help Families Honor a Loved One on Valentine's Day 
By Nicole Eilers 

For those who have lost a loved one, Valentine’s Day can be a very difficult and emotional time. It 
serves as a heart wrenching landmark on the long path of grief, but that doesn’t mean there aren’t 
meaningful ways to cherish the love that was once celebrated. 

It’s important for them to remember that the love for those who have passed away doesn’t just 
disappear after they’re gone; it can, and should, still be celebrated, and you can be there with them 
each step of the way. Providing families with the opportunity for remembrance is an integral part of 
your aftercare program, and is a great way to build brand loyalty, express your dedication and 
ongoing value to them, which helps set your firm apart from others. 

Here are some special ways that you can help families honor and remember their loved ones this 
Valentine’s Day: 

1. Create a Memorial Donation Campaign 

Invite families to partner with your funeral home to generate donations for their favorite nonprofit or 
charity in honor of their loved ones through Treasured Memories® Community Funding. Funds are 
collected online through a safe and secure platform that is completely free* to you and your families. 
Families can share why they are passionate about a particular nonprofit or cause and how it impacts 
their loved ones and encourage their friends and family to donate. 

 
2. Spread the Love in Your Community 

Order flowers to be delivered to each family you’ve served recently or send out sweet Valentine’s 
cards to your client families. Place a memory tree or wreath in your lobby and invite families to write 
fond memories on paper hearts that serve as decorations. Another way to share the love is to visit the 
residents at a local nursing home or care facility and deliver cards or sweet treats. Putting smiles on 
their faces is a surefire way to brighten their day and yours. Doing nice things for people is good for 
the soul, and it’s a wonderful way for your business to spread goodwill and get more involved in your 

*Standard transaction fees apply to credit and debit card transactions. 



community. 

3. Encourage Families to Write a Love Letter or Poem to Their Loved Ones 

Provide nice stationary for families to put together a short poem or letter to their loved ones. 
Journaling is a healthy way for those grieving to express emotions – it can be funny, sad, romantic or 
a little bit of everything. They can even take it one step further by leaving their note at their gravesite 
in a nice envelope. If they’d like to save it, encourage them to store it in a nice memento box with 
other small things that remind them of their loved one. Or, if they’re looking for something more 
cathartic; they can rip it up, burn it or bury it. Gently remind them they should do whatever feels right 
for them in the moment. 

4. Let Families Know You’re Thinking of Them 

If you don’t already have an active aftercare program, consider implementing small changes to stay 
connected with your client families. Something as simple as a quick text to let families know you’re 
thinking of them can go a long way and have a lasting impact. It helps for people grieving the recent 
loss of their loved one to know that they’re not forgotten, and that people care about how they’re 
doing. Texts are a more personalized and effective form of communication, and with our text-based 
aftercare program, it allows you to continue a nurturing relationship with your families without 
having to spend hours managing it. 

5. Host a Valentine’s Dinner 

Provide a simple meal and invite your client families to join you. Encourage guests to share memories 
about their loved ones throughout the meal, give a toast in their honor, or simply designate a time for 
everyone to quietly reflect. For those newly widowed, it provides the opportunity to have dinner 
plans that are not solely focused on romance. Not only does sharing a meal with others significantly 
boost happiness and mental wellbeing, it also strengthens relationships and is a great way to 
reconnect with your client families through meaningful community outreach. 

Whichever way you choose to help your client families celebrate Valentine’s Day, providing 
touchpoints and opportunities to honor their loved ones is an important part of an effective aftercare 
program and can help grow your business and generate positive reviews and referrals. 

What are some ways you’ve helped families celebrate Valentine’s Day? Do you typically plan 
something special to honor your families’ loved ones on non-memorial type holidays? 



Elite 

* Industry-leading grief support resources 

delivered online and designed to fit every need 

* Advanced digital marketing support 

* Social media management 

IFPA Elite provides the funeral profession's most
comprehensive range of preneed marketing ser-

vices, supported by our core value offering: 

* MyLeadLink CRM 

* Customized direct mail 

* Preneed workshops with close rate of 90% 

High-Touch Aftercare 
IFPA Elite aftercare builds on the success of
MyLeadLink's fully automated marketing se-
quences. In addition to this, IFPA Elite offers 
industry-leading text-based aftercare. 

Key Features 

Free Market Analysis 
This free, comprehensive market analysis helps pin-

point the most effective marketing tactics for each 
community. 

eFuneral Integration 
Our integration with eFuneral unlocks 
consumer and agent-driven online sales 
tools and provides high-quality, quick-
converting preneed leads. 

Appointment Setting 
With full-service appointment setting. 
agents can offload administrative work 
and focus more on closing sales. 

With IFPA Elite, you'll see immediate sales growth that far
outpaces your marketing costs, supported by products that
make sense-low monthly premium options and shorter pay-
ment periods that increase affordability, retention and cus-
tomer satisfaction. Coupled with high upfront compensation
for agents and owners, our comprehensive offering gives
you the proactive approach you need to position your firm
for long-term success. 

To learn more, just scan the code on the left to call us or scan the code on the right to
visit our website. 

It’s THAT easy! 

www.ifpacare.com 

931-691-4125 

* Agent recruiting, training and incentive programs 

We’re excited to introduce you to our 
IFPA Elite services. This new offering is
designed to manage all aspects of your
Preneed program including: Aftercare, Grief
Support, Community Outreach, Advertising
and Branding. And it’s available to you 
exclusively as a customer of IFPA. 

 Call us Visit our website 

Unlike most marketing organizations, we share in the commissions earned as a group producing over $100 Million in
sales annually and we Earn Your Business one month-at-a-time. -No binding agreements to worry about- 



Fairmont
Sonoma Mission Inn & Spa

Booking Now

Arrival 5-19-2024
Departure 5-24-2024

Booking Trip

865/405-7085

$2,995
PER ROOM

Need all reservations by 04-01-2024

100 Boyes Boulevard, Sonoma, CA 95476





2024 Fall Conference

September 10, 2024 - September 12, 2024
Edgewater Hotel & Conference Center

Gatlinburg, Tennessee 





S E R I E S  F E A T U R I N G  A R T W O R K  F R O M



Oversized Memorial
Register Book
Closed: 8.25" x 11.5"

• Oversized memorial register book

• Original artwork by Bonnie Mohr

• Cover features embossed details and foil stamped

verse • Features three full color gallery pages with poems

• Coordinated stationery

© Bonnie Mohr 

Box Set
Featuring Tribute Box

Coordinated envelopes with
deluxe correspondence set

www.themessengerco.com
800.827.5151

The artwork of Bonnie Mohr speaks for itself - with a passion for living life to the fullest and a love for the country life
that surrounds her. Bonnie’s oil paintings, steeped in rich earthy colors and a charming realism style, are a true
reflection of this artist’s heart.

It is from her second floor farmhouse studio, in the early morning hours, that Bonnie creates these labors of love.
Bonnie finds inspiration from her earlier childhood years and revealing tributes of her full life today as a dairy farmer
wife and mother of five. It is from these life experiences that she paints who she is, and what she lives – engaging and
inspiring her audience, capturing the genuine beauty of everyday life and reminding us to savor the “now.”

BONNIE MOHR SERIES

ALSO AVAILABLE 

FROM MESSENGER

FAMILY TREE WATER’S EDGE

108647





We have all seen in the media or read about fires at crematories. It’s something we all
hope we never experience for everyone’s safety and property loss, but when pumping

massive amounts natural gas into your building, working together with a fire source like
that of a cremation unit, it’s often terrifying to think about.  When having our cremation

unit installed and our natural gas hooked up, we had our gas company come in and
show us where to cut the main gas line off from our building in case of, what they called,

a “catastrophic” event.  (Full Disclosure: I have never performed a cremation using
propane, only natural gas.  If propane is your fuel source, you would need to speak to a

propane specialist about the main cutoff.)  

Pyreside Chats
By Christi Moon Robbins

FD/EMB/CCO

Do you know how to turn off your main gas line
should there be a “catastrophic” event?

The gas company showed us exactly where the cutoff
is located on the exterior of the building.  As you can

see, it is hard to figure out or see where it is even
when there isn’t an emergency. We had it marked
with tape, so everyone knows why it’s there and

exactly what to look for.  We were shown that the
rectangular bolt is to be turned counterclockwise

from 9 o’clock to 6 o’clock.  When the two holes line
up, then we’re assured that the gas is completely

shut off to our building and can be locked out until
everything is deemed safe by the gas company before

turning it back on.



Sounds simple enough, right?  But how
are you going to turn that bolt if you
don’t have a wrench in your hand at

that exact moment?  They
recommended having a wrench

attached to or hanging nearby, pre-
fitted, easily accessible and that visibly

draws your attention to it.  With the
flick of a thumb and one swift pull, the
wrench will easily slide off the orange
string and is always accessible for the
sole purpose of turning that one bolt.  
Contacting your gas company to walk
you through and identify the shutoffs
for your cremation unit is the safest

bet. They will be able to create a safety
program or tips to ensure an

emergency plan is in place.  Once a
plan is in place, each employee can
then be walked through the safety
protocols for shutting off the gas.

Cremation safety isn’t the coolest or most glamourous topics to discuss.  And
while we never believe or think anything bad is going to happen at our

locations, it’s important to collectively share what we know to keep each other
and our communities safe from that one event that may be deemed

“catastrophic.”  











IF you want to
generate more
revenue with each
cremation.
What is the Matthews
Aurora™ Difference?

We are committed to providing the
tools and training to help funeral
professionals educate families about
all of their choices for cremation. Our
industry-leading cremation program,
I’ll Remember You®, has proven 
success growing cremation revenue by
promoting the value of funeral service
along with a flexible, wide-ranging
merchandise selection to build a
memorable farewell. Contact us today
to learn how I’ll Remember You® can
help grow your business while better
serving your families.

Discover Matthews Aurora™ Funeral Solutions.
TIFG Members will receive an EXCLUSIVE offer by contacting your Matthews Aurora Funeral

Service Consultant and mentioning this ad. You may also contact Brent Baird, 
Vice President of Sales, at 812-926-5608 to receive your exclusive offer.

MAFS-12055-2024 © 2024 Matthews International Corporation, all rights reserved. 
MATTHEWS® and MATTHEWS INTERNATIONAL® are registered trademarks of Matthews International Corporation.









East Tennessee Cremation Company announces the
opening of their Family Cremation Center

East Tennessee Cremation Company is
proud to announce the opening of their
third-party Family Cremation Center on
January 2nd, 2024.  Renovations on an
existing building, located on the same

property, began in January of 2022.  This
facility serves as both the East Tennessee
Cremation Company Family Cremation

Center and offices The Independent
Funeral Group.

The goal was to create an intimate, warm, and welcoming place for families who choose
cremation and want to view prior to or participate in the cremation itself.  This option was

unavailable at our location during the pandemic, but now allows funeral homes and families the
ability to have a dedicated private space to suit their needs and wishes. 

When explaining to people that families
can have a “witness cremation,” most

people cringe thinking that a family will
be witnessing some kind of fire.  This is
totally not the case.  The family is asked

each step through this process if they are
comfortable proceeding to the next step

and each step explained so they are
prepared. There really is no difference in
having a casket on a setting at a cemetery

and preparing to lower it and bringing
someone up to the cremation unit and

preparing to be placed in it.  We are
responsible for showing reverence, while

being transparent about cremation, so our
families better understand the processes
of cremation instead of what they have

heard or what they have been told.



The facility was upgraded with a state-of-
the-art cremation unit with the

capability for the family to start the
cremation from the cremation unit or in

the family room by controlling a
touchscreen tablet.  Families also can

help assist with the placement of their
loved one in the unit prior to the

machine being turned on.  When asked if
they want to raise and lower the door to
the unit, most of them always say “Yes.”

The facility is also equipped with the same
amenities as most funeral establishments.  

Multi-room sound system for instrumental
music or playlist, projector and screen for

photos or videos to be displayed and coffee, hot
tea, and beverage station.  Coming Spring 2024,

our outdoor patio will be complete for those
families who may choose to have a ceremony

before cremation in an outdoor setting.  
Cremation is here to stay, and we’re always
trying to evolve and progress to better serve

the needs of our funeral homes and their
families.



 Death certificates. Cremation permits. Burial-Transit forms. Disposition permits. The paperwork that makes
up our day-to-day is so familiar, it tends to show up even in our sleep. We fill the forms and submit them— the
fax numbers are saved, the email addresses memorized. If we don’t get them back, we know exactly who to call.
But who do you call when the forms aren’t familiar? 
An out-of-state call can throw a wrench into even a well-oiled office’s operations. Whether you plan it out
consciously or not, you probably have an instinct for how long your daily tasks will take you— and finding out
what sort of permits are required for transit and cremation by the state of California, and how to complete
them, and where to send them to get them signed, and where to send them afterwards, will take much longer
than emailing Kim a form you’ve filled out two hundred times. Where do you start? Who do you call first, and
what’s your backup plan? Your lunch break rapidly becomes a distant dream— you already had other things to
do this afternoon.
 Like every interruption to a smoothly-running office, it’s easiest to handle the unusual when it isn’t
unexpected. Knowing how you’ll proceed in advance can go a long way to ease the process and reduce delays.
Every state has its own laws, forms, and offices surrounding transport and disposition— unless your region has
additional requirements for receiving from out of state, all permits and certificates for both will come through
the state where the death occurred. What do they require? For a cremation, the state of Tennessee requires a
specialized permit signed by the Medical Examiner in the county of death. In North Carolina, on the other hand,
a draft Death Certificate, with the right boxes completed, functions in itself a permit for burial or cremation. In
Virginia, cremation requires a certificate for Cremation or Burial at Sea. California’s permit is a broad-scope
disposition permit overall, permitting burial, cremation, donation, or transit out of state, depending on how it’s
been filled. That last part was explained to me yesterday by the Deputy Coroner of a California county, over the
phone—the day after having the idea for this article, I came into the office to find that we were handling
cremations for both a death that occurred in California and one that occurred in Michigan, which made for a
good illustration and exercise of the process.
 The easiest preemptive plan for out-of-state calls and their paperwork is to have contacts at funeral homes in
your surrounding states. I’m particularly lucky in that regard—in any state with member firms, I have someone I
can call with my questions. Unfortunately, that doesn’t always reach quite far enough, as with that California
case. Usually, internet searches about transit, burial, or cremation permits will give you more results geared for
families and advertising than useful information for the industry. The best, easiest, and quickest results are most
often from one of three sources—a Medical Examiner or Coroner’s Office, a state Funeral Board, or a local
Health Department or Public Health agency. The structure of all of these varies some from state to state, but
they all have some equivalent. For states in the Southeast, tifg.net has a list of links under its Resources tab to
the websites of state Funeral Boards, state Health Departments, state Medical Examiner’s/Coroner’s Offices,
state forms and Funeral Law resources—and even most state Press Associations, which can give you a list of
newspapers by region with contact information, which is extremely helpful for running obituaries in an
unfamiliar area. The state Funeral Board websites often have forms or guides available online, though they 

Death & Faxes 
Office insights on paperwork and procedures

Out of State, Out of Mind

by Alex Lewis



 aren’t prioritized in search engine results—after all, the people who most often need them already know where
to look—and certainly have contact information for the Boards themselves. State Health Departments can often
explain the processes, or at least put you in touch with the regional, county, or parish department that handles
approvals or files documents, but often the shortest distance between two points is the local death investigator.
It can be difficult to determine who to call, precisely, for that purpose—in California, the same county had
several divisional offices, and multiple numbers listed for each— but, as was the case for my call, if you’re calling
the right building, someone can usually transfer you where you need to go. The final hurdle is usually the most
unexpected, and most difficult to surmount. Like a non-native speaker of a language, your questions themselves
may not make full sense to someone unfamiliar with your version of the process. I asked the Deputy Coroner in
California if I needed to send the form I had back to anyone when it was completed— their Public Health agency
office, possibly, or the Coroner’s office itself— because at a Tennessee establishment, I’m used to returning the
completed permits our crematory has signed back to our local Health Departments. The Michigan permit we
received was also, per their policy, sent back to their Health Department when completed by us. The California
department found my question to be one step away from nonsense. She asked me what I meant, and if the
permit I had was not signed already by the registrar. I had to clarify by explaining the processes I was used to,
and asking instead if the permit was complete as I had received it, and if anything needed to be done with it
now that I had it, short of keeping it on file. In this particular case, the type of permit didn’t require any input
from us at all, and she, understandably, had no idea why we would be sending copies of a document back to the
place it came from, when they had already signed it and sent it to us. 

Having a place to start and a method in mind beforehand can make all the difference with unusual calls. If
you have an idea of who to ask, and how to ask it, you can keep your day running smoothly—and hopefully even
make it to lunch.
 





Social Media

Preneed Leads

Google Reviews & Rank

We use a variety of
content to build
relationships in

your community

We get you the
reviews you deserve
& increase your rank
in local search results

Capture leads from
Facebook & Google
using our branded

“Lead Magnets” & posts

Jason Trent

Scan for
more details

& for a
free audit


